THE PALACE.

Chichester. 27th September, 1938.

My dear Professor Barth,

Very many thanks for sending me a copy of "Cross and Swastika". I took it away for my holiday and have just come back, having read it.

I am most grateful to you for calling special attention to it. It is an extremely interesting book and I am very much impressed by its applicability to our own conditions at home and very much struck by and very considerably in agreement with your own introduction.

I hope you are well.

I hear slightly better news to-day of Niemöller from Hildebrandt who says that Mrs. Niemöller reports some improvement in his health, but the situation for him and for everybody just now is a melancholy one.

Yours most sincerely,

July Lierw:

Professor Karl Barth, St. Albanring 186, Basel, Switzerland.